
  

 

     PUBLIC NOTICE       

      (SPA 18-0005) 

 Local Education Agencies 

 

 

The Department of Health and Human Services, Division of Health Benefits hereby provides 

notice of its intent to amend the Medicaid State Plan for addressing both Session Law 2016-94, 

Section 12H.9, Medicaid Coverage for School-Based Health Services and the increased 

beneficiaries and cost settlement revision. Because cost settlement is based on the number of 

children seen, not the services rendered, only the expansion of beneficiaries will affect the total 

cost, with the other costs increasing 1310 and decreasing 1320. 

 

This amendment will become effective October 1, 2018. 

 

The annual estimated state fiscal impact of this change is  a. SFY 2019  $0.00. 

        b. SFY 2020 $0.00. 

 

A copy of the proposed public notice may be viewed at the County Department of Social 

Services.  Questions, comments and requests for copies of the proposed State Plan amendment 

should be directed to the Division of Health Benefits at the address listed below.  

 

 

Dave Richard 

Deputy Secretary for Health Benefits 

Division of Health Benefits 

    2501 Mail Service Center 

    Raleigh, NC  27699-2501 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Posted on the Division of Health Benefits Website: September 27, 2018  

https://dma.ncdhhs.gov/get-involved/nc-health-choice-state-plan 

 


